
         
CONDOLENCE MOTION   

Moved by: Deputy Mayor  Pantalone   

Seconded by:  Councillor Augimeri      

The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Mr. Carlo Varone on May 6, 2010.  

Mr. Varone, like the majority of Toronto residents, emigrated to Toronto from Cassino, Italy and 
was instrumental in changing the face of the hospitality business.  Considered a “city builder”, 
he built one of the premiere banquet hall facilities in Toronto, Montecassino Place.  This facility 
continues to host numerous events and continues to be an important facility where Torontonians 
gather for important celebrations.    

Mr. Varone was a true entrepreneur who dedicated himself to business.  His deep passion for 
cooking united many of his friends and family.       

The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to his spouse of 55 years, Mrs. Antonietta Varone, his children Angela, Gino 
and Toni and the whole Varone family.  
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